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GREATER LONDON

Every single entrant to this year’s New Homes Awards deserves even 
more enormous congratulations than usual. As the ones doing the work 
you may disagree, but I think the past year has been one of the most 
difficult environments for housebuilding in the 33 years we’ve been 
running the awards.

So, first up, well done for building anything at all despite high interest 
rates, rampant inflation, continuing scarcity of both materials and labour, 
diminishing buyer confidence and – for all their talk of brownfield and 
loosening planning – a demonstrable lack of encouragement from the 
Government.  It’s borne out in the stats. New housing starts are at a low 
(the exact figures are subject to a seemingly inexhaustible debate 
so I won’t cite them here), while the end of Help to Buy has surely 
suppressed the appetites, and budgets, of a huge proportion of 
would-be new homes buyers. So truly, well done for getting all 
the way from breaking ground to topping out.

Those who make the shortlist will also have been subject to 
even more stringent judging criteria than usual as our awards 
categories and judging process have had a slight shakeup this 
year, putting them more in line with London’s new reality.

As a housebuilder, you may not have a lot of reasons to feel 
cheerful right now, but you should at least feel proud.

 

Prudence Ivey 
Editor, Homes & Property
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Closing date for entries: Friday 28th June 2024
Awards luncheon:  Friday 27th September 2024
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